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May 8, 2025 
 
Via eFiling 
 
Ms. Debbie-Anne Reese, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20426 
 
RE: Northern Natural Gas 
  Northern Lights 2025 Expansion 
  Docket No. CP24-60-000 

Revised Notice Start of Construction – Farmington to Hugo C-line 
 
Dear Ms. Reese: 
 
In accordance with Ordering Paragraph B(2) of the Order Issuing Certificate and Approving 
Abandonment issued February 19, 2025, by the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
(Commission) and Section 157.20(c)(1) of the commission’s regulations, Northern Natural 
Gas (Northern) hereby submits for filing in the above-referenced docket its notice of the start 
of construction. 
 
On May 4, 2025, Northern commenced construction activities on the Farmington to Hugo C-
line.1 
 
Any questions regarding this filing should be directed to the undersigned at (402) 398-7138. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
/signed/ Donna Martens 
 
Donna Martens 
Senior Regulatory Analyst 

 
1 As noted in biweekly report 5 filed April 30, 2025, Northern previously filed notice that construction commenced on the 
Farmington to Hugo C-line extension on April 24, 2025. The same construction crew, Otis Minnesota Services, LLC, is 
installing the Blanding’s turtle exclusionary fencing for the Elk River 3rd branch line and the Farmington to Hugo C-line. 
Work on the fencing commenced on Farmington after the fencing on Elk River was completed. 


